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FACULTY SENATE MEETING

President’s Boardroom, 14th floor, Saratoga Building 

May 20, 2015 (Wednesday)

MINUTES
In attendance: Dr. Nina Trocky, President, Dr. Sarah Michel, Vice President; Dr. Isabelita Rambob, Secretary; Dr. Toni Antalis, Dr. Lisa Berlin, Dr. Charlotte Bright, Dr. Gary Fiskum, Ms. Patricia Hinegardner, Dr. Jane Lipscomb, Dr. Norbert Myslinski, Mr. Matt Rietschel, Dr. Larry Weiss, Dr. David Williams, Dr. Guofeng Xie, Dr. Peixin Yang, Dr. Richard Zhao and Dr. Julie Zito.

In attendance via conference call: Dr. Kimberly Becker, Dr. Jeanne Geiger-Brown, Dr. John Cagle, Dr. Banghwa Casado and Dr. Kristin Watson

Guests: Dr. Bruce Jarrell, Mr. Carl Jackson, Ms. Patricia Hoffman, Ms. Bernadette Taylor, Mr. Geoffrey Heinzl. 
Staff: Camilla Kyewaah

12:00:

Call to Order- Nina Trocky 
1. Review of the April Minutes: approved without changes.
2. 2015 Senate Elections- Nina Trocky & Isabel Rambob  

· 2015 Faculty Senate Leadership Elections Results

· President – Dr. Sarah Michel (SOP)

· Vice President – Dr. David Williams (SOD)

· Secretary – Dr. Isabel Rambob (SOD)

· 2015 Faculty Senate Elections Results (2015-2018)

· SOD – Dr. Priya Chand

· SOL – Prof. Michael Greenberger & Dr. Frank Pasquale

· SOM – Dr. Richard Zhao & Dr. Caron Hong

· Graduate – Dr. Toni Antalis

· SON – Dr. Susan Bindon; Dr. Rebecca Ann Brotemarkle & Dr. Jeanne Geiger-Brown

· SOP – Dr. Kathleen Pincus

· SSW – Dr. Amanda Lehning & Dr. Michael Woolley

3. Election Guidelines will be sent out to the senators for revision. Final review/approval will take place in June.

4. New Wellness Requirement – Patricia Hoffman, Director, Compensation & Benefits Human Resources Service UMB

The Wellness Program began January 1, 2015 for all State employees, non-Medicare retirees, and enrolled non-Medicare spouses of employees and non-Medicare retirees enrolled in the State Employee and Retiree Health and Welfare Benefits Program.  The Wellness Program encourages employees, retirees, and enrolled spouses to complete certain healthy activities each calendar year. By completing all of the required activities for each calendar year, the enrollees will enjoy enhanced benefits such as waiving of copays for all future Primary Care Physician visits for the remainder of that year. For each member who does not complete the health activities for each calendar year, a $50 per person surcharge will be deducted from the employee’s check and the retiree’s pension allowance starting in January 2016. For information on the wellness program’s activities and rewards, visit www.dbm.maryland.gov/benefits and click on the Wellness tab. 
Request for Waiver: To make a request for a waiver from participating in the wellness program for conscientious, cultural or religious reasons, submit your request in writing to the Employee Benefits Division within 60 days of the start of each plan year or within 60 days of your date of hire detailing the basis of your request. Request for waiver can be sent to 301 West Preston Street, Room 510, Baltimore, MD 21201 or emailed to ebd.mail@maryland.gov
5. President Perman’s 5 Year Review: Chancellor Kirwan will conduct Dr. Perman’s 5-year review. To that end, Dr. Kirwan has assembled a group of three university presidents to sit on the review team: Lorris Betz, Interim President, University of Utah; Michael Drake, President, Ohio State University and Stephen Klasko, President, Thomas Jefferson University.  The review will be held on Wednesday, June 10 and Thursday, June 11th. A series of meetings have been scheduled with the reviewers which include the following groups: Deans, Vice Presidents, Faculty Senate leadership and faculty, Staff Senate leadership and members, Student Government leadership and students and Board of Trustees. 
6. Recent Campus Events: Dr. Jarrell reviewed events during the unrest in the city, including campus closings, UMB Alerts and lessons learned. Administration met several times a day during that period and maintained close contact with Police Department and Mayor’s Office. The primary concern was keep faculty members, students and staff safe.
1:05pm:
Adjournment

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Isabel Rambob, Faculty Senate Secretary;          

Ms. Camilla Kyewaah, Staff Secretary
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Dr. Nina Trocky (President) • Dr. Sarah Michel (Vice-President) • Dr. Isabel Rambob (Secretary)

Contact Information: Ms. Camilla Kyewaah, Office of the President • Tel: 410-706-7004 Email: ckyewaah@umaryland.edu

